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             1906 Earthquake Centennial Alliance
MINUTES

Steering Committee Meeting, 06/17/03 

Attendees:

Earl Aurelius

Alliance Executive Director 

Pauline Curiel

USGS, Alliance coordinator 

Diane Curry

Oakland Museum, assigned to 2006 exhibit

Lind Gee

UC Berkeley, Seismo Lab, coordinating UCB efforts


Mark Medeiros
Director of History, Oakland Museum


Mary Miller

Exploratorium, President, N CA Science Writers Assn.


Jeanne Perkins

ABAG, also on Red Cross Bay Area Coll. Emer. Preparedness


Carol Prentice             USGS Earthquake Hazards Program

Mary Lou Zoback
USGS Earthquake Hazards Program

Discussion Topics:

1. New Executive Director!!--We began by welcoming our new Executive Director, Earl Aurelius.  Earl is graciously agreed to volunteer as our Director to help get our business planning and strategy developed.  Earl was formerly the Senior V.P. responsible for marketing and strategic planning at EQE (now part of ABS), an international earthquake engineering and risk management consulting company.

2. ‘06 Press Release--a draft release was discussed but not finalized.  Some revisions were made and the release went out on July 1, 2003.  A copy can be found on the Alliance web page: 06centennial.org

3. 1906 earthquake and/or fire?--At the last general meeting the question was raised as to whether we should broaden the name of the Centennial Alliance to include the fire as well as the earthquake. After some group discussion it was decided to refer this issue to the Steering Committee.  Upon further deliberation, the Steering Committee decided to not include the fire in the name of the Alliance, but be sure that it is included it in descriptions of our efforts and in the overall objective.  Our view id that the fire was a result of the primary event, the earthquake. Adding fire to the title would, in effect, continue the myth that local politicians spread at the time, (downplay the earthquake, emphasize the fire) so that tourism and development wouldn't be discouraged.
3.
Alliance web page now activated—Mary Lou Zoback reported that we now have a web page for the Alliance: 06centennial.org (the domain name 1906centennial.org was also purchased to prevent confusion-either address will work).  The web site is being hosted on USGS computers, and is in its formative stages.  We hope to establish links to all member organizations web pages on their own activities.  We welcome any and all input on how the web page can be improved and made more useful.

4.
Commemorative stamp--At the suggestion of Greg Beroza, Stanford University, and Mary Lou Zoback investigated the possibility of issuance of a stamp commemorating the 1906 earthquake.  In turns out nominations for stamps are to be made by private citizens and are reviewed by a USPS Citizen Stamp Advisory Committee.  We discussed a proposal, and it turned out that we had a unique opportunity to put forward a draft of our proposal for initial review at a late June meeting of the Stamp Advisory Committee.  We got a brief one-page proposal together on 06/18/2003 (copy attached, along with file showing other earthquake commemorative stamps) and are now waiting to hear about how the idea was received.

5.
Oakland Museum exhibit--Mark Medeiros reported that the Museum plans to form an Advisory Committee to meet twice a year and advise them on their plans for a major exhibit for the centennial (comparable in size and scope to their Sesquicentennial Gold Rush exhibit in 1998).  Both scientific and historical aspects of the earthquake will be covered.

6.
California Council of Humanities--Mark Medeiros had spoken with Jim Quay, Director of CCH, and told him about the Alliance and planned activities.  Jim was very interested in pursuing possible roles for CCH and will contact Mark when he returns from a sabbatical.

7.
Combined SSA/EERI Scientific meeting beginning 4/18/2006-- Lind Gee and Carol Prentice met with Susan Newman, Executive Director of SSA, to review the facilities of the Sheraton Palace for SSA portion of the joint meeting. EERI is blocking rooms at the St. Francis Hotel.  A total of 1000 hotel rooms need to be contracted for in order to gain convention/meeting room space at the Moscone Convention Center.  It is clear that the two groups alone cannot promise that number since many likely participants live in the Bay Area.  Other groups that might like to coordinate their meetings with the SSA and EERI are being considered in order to increase the numbers.  Carol and Lind are meeting with the EERI meeting planners in early August to work on some of the coordination issues.  Lind also suggested that we begin to publish small notes or announcements in the professional societies newsletters describing some of the plans for the 2006 commemoration. This might help bolster turnout for the 2006 joint meeting.

8.
Outdoor activities--Carol Prentice and Phil Stoffer (USGS) will coordinate activities related to field trips and other activities on public lands. They hope to develop field guides for the lay public to the faults of the San Andreas system on public lands in northern California, and will begin making additional contacts within the various parks.
9. N. California Science Writers--Mary Miller, current president of this group, mentioned that these journalists (many freelance) would be very interested our activities and she will keep them informed.

10. Project and budget plan--Earl discussed the need for a simple method to track the project plans each member group develops in order be able to assist with funding needs and provide publicity to the overall Alliance efforts.  He presented a spreadsheet that could be used for this purpose.  As each group approves their project plans, they will need to develop a time line and determine the resources needed, how much they can provide and where additional resources will be needed.  All of this is needed before the Alliance can begin to develop its own budget and fund raising objectives.  Earl will discuss this in more detail at the next general Alliance meeting. 
11. Next General Alliance Meeting 07/22/03 at 10:30 AM, Oakland Museum.

Next Steering Committee Meeting 09/16/03, 10:30 AM Oakland Museum 
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